

September 21, 2023

Dear Family and Friends of RoseWood Village,

Today, we tested all residents of Innovations who had not previously tested positive for COVID, and I am happy to report that we had no additional positive results.

We did have one resident of Assisted Living test positive, and that resident is in quarantine. The residents who may have been exposed have been tested and have not tested positive. The family of the one resident who tested positive has been notified.

Our local Health Department advises us to continue with our current protocols, which includes having team members continue to wear masks and limit going back and forth between assisted living and Innovations. Visitation is not restricted but we do ask visitors to wear masks in common areas. Residents of Assisted Living are asked not to visit with residents of Innovations, to reduce the risk of further transmission.

We plan to retest the residents of Innovations over the weekend, hoping that we will have no additional positive results so that the quarantine can be lifted by Monday. On Monday, I will send out an update. As always, please reach out if you have questions or concerns. Kristina Wysong, Director of Health and Wellness is at dhw.gbd@rosewoodvillage.com and Ashley Spencer, Director of Innovations is at dimc.gbd@rosewoodvillage.com or you may call the building at 434-975-5079.

Sincerely,

Judi Cleary
Executive Director